12 Old School Close

Caversfield

Bicester

OXON

OX27 8TW

Planning Department

Cherwell District Council

Bodicote House

Banbury

OX15 4AA

12th December 2013

Planning Ref: 13/01056/OUT
Dear Sir/Madam,


I am writing concerning the proposed developed of 200 new homes on land near to South Lodge, Caversfield. I am aware that Cherwell District Council refused the original application submitted by Cala Homes. However, I understand that Cala Homes have appealed the decision made by the planning committee. 

I am strongly opposed to the application submitted by Cala Homes for the following reasons;

1). There is already development on a massive scale across Bicester. However, there is not the same level of demand. The Kingsmere development has slowed significantly due to insufficient demand. This is before the development of the Graven Hill site and Eco Town have commenced. Caversfield has already been subject development of the Garden Quarter.

2). The Caversfield road network could not sustain a further 300-400 vehicles if the development was permitted. Due to the volume of traffic on the A4095 Skimmingdish Lane vehicles are already being forced to use the unnamed road between the B4100 and Fringford Road to access Bicester. It takes several minutes to find a gap in the traffic to turn onto Skimmingdish Lane from the Fringford Road due peak times.

3). The B4100 has already been the scene of several serious road traffic collisions during recent years. An additional 300-400 vehicles being forced to use the unnamed road would significantly increase the risk of further incidents.

4). The local primary schools are already at maximum capacity. The new schools planned for Bicester are on the opposite side of the town. If development was permitted this would increase rush hour traffic with parents having to drive their children to the other side of the town.

5). Caversfield was not identified in Bicester Town Plan as an area for development. I understand that Cherwell District Council has already exceeded its quota for development.

6). The water pressure in Caversfield is already poor. I understand that Thames Water have highlighted this as an issue if development was granted.

7). I am aware that South Lodge has suffered from floods due to poor local drainage. This problem would be exbasabated if development was permitted. 

8). Caversfield currently only has parks and recreation facilities provided by the American Armed Forces. These facilities could be withdrawn at any time. The proposed development only includes a very some recreation area.

Yours Sincerely,

Mike West

